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ASEAN FOREIGN MINISTERS MEET ON ‘COCKTAIL PARTY' 

BK170053 Bangkok BANGKOK POST in English 17 Aug 87 pp l, 3 

[Text] ASEAN yesterday accepted the controversial "cocktail party" meeting of all 
three anti-Vietnamese Kampuchean resistance factions with Phnom Penh's Heng Samrin 
regime in Jakarta, but insisted on Vietnamese participation. 

The proposal, conceived by Indonesian Foreign Minister Mokhtar Kusumaatmaja and his 

Vietnamese counterpart Nguyen Co Thach, was accepted by ASEAN foreign ministers at an 
urgent meeting at the Oriental Hotel yesterday. As chairman of the meeting, Foreign 
Minister Sitthi Sawetsila told a press conference ASEAN awaits the reaction of the 

Khmer factions and of Vietnam. 

If all agree to it, the cocktail party will be held 40 kilometres from Jakarta on a 

date to be fixed later. 

The ASEAN ministers issued a joint press release after a five-hour meeting that linked 

Vietnam directly to the cocktail party. The release said ASEAN viewed the proposal "as 

one meeting, initially among the Kampuchean factions, followed immediately by the 
participation of Vietnam." 

ACM [Air Chief Marshal] Sitthi said the meeting with Vietnam should be held within 
three days of the cocktail party. 

Sources at yesterday's meeting said the ASEAN ministers objected to the original 

wording of the proposal reached by Dr Mokhtar and Mr Thach because it "can be 

interpreted as viewing the conflict in Kampuchea as a civil war between two sides 

without Vietnam's involvement in the conflict." 

The press release also said that "elements" of the khmer coalition government's 
eight-point plan for a political settlement in Kampuchea will be the main topic of 
discussion at the cocktail party. The eight-point proposal calls for the gradual 
withdrawal of Vietnamese troops, a ceasefire, the setting up of a quadripartite 
coalition government with Prince Sihanouk as president and Son San as prime minister, 

and United Nations-supervised general elections. 

ACM Sitthi will discuss the cocktail proposal on behalf of ASEAN with Prince Sihanouk 
when he visits Beijing and Pyongyang this week, the press release said. 

It said that some ASEAN foreign ministers expressed appreciation for Dr Mokhtar's 

effort to set up talks between the Khmer factions and Vietnam. 

However, sources said Dr Mokhtar, who explained at the meeting that his effort was an 
attempt to "get the ball out of the Vietnamese court", was also criticised by his 
colleagues. Sources at the meeting said that though Dr Mokhtar's efforts were 
appreciated by his colleagues they seemed to feel he had fallen into a Vietnamese trap. 
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Singaporean Foreign Minister Supiah Dhanabalan reportedly said that Indonesia got what 
Vietnam wanted to get and pointed out that Vietnam proposed the Indonesian-Vietnamese 

"cocktail party" idea in the United Nations on four separate occasions. 

Mr Dhanabalan also told reporters how the ASEAN press release differed from 
Dr Mokhtar's and Mr Thach's original proposai. 

"There was going to be a meeting of the Cambodians, and then there was a comma where it 
said the Vietnamese will also be present at a later stage. Later stage means they meet 
Monday and Tuesday. 

"In other words there is no question of the Cambodians meeting first and agreeing and 
then the Vietnamese talking with them...but we made it very clear that the Cambodians 
will meet first, followed immediately by a meeting with the Vietnamese." 

Another objection to the original proposal was that it provided no agenda for the 

cocktail party. 

The ASEAN release specified that Democratic Kampuchea's eight-point proposal will be 

the focus of the informal meeting. 

Mr Dhanabalan said, "We are talking about a political solution in Cambodia, right? 
When you say no agenda they are not going to sit there and talk about everything under 
the sun. 

"We are not saying, ‘let's sit down and discuss the eight points’. No, What we are 

saying is we discuss Cambodia and these eight points are essential elements in the 
solution." 

ACM Sitthi said he does not know how the three Khmer factions will react to the 
cocktail party proposal, but added that from his talks with KPNLF leader Son Sann and 
talks his assistants have held with Khmer Rouge leader Khieu Sampham, he believes "they 
are not keen on the Vietnamese interpretation." 

Sources said Son Sann and Khieu Samphan also insist on their eight-point proposal being 
discussed at the cocktail party. 
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ENVOY TO U.S. TO BE ORDERED HOME FOR CONSULTATIONS 

0W141245 Tokyo KYODO in English 1240 GMT 14 Aug 87 

[Text] Tokyo, Aug. 14 KYODO -- Nobuo Matsunaga, Japanese ambassador to the United 

States, will be ordered home early next month for consultations with Prime Minister 

Yasuhiro Nakasone on Japan's strategy for slowing mounting protectionist moves in the 

U.S. Congress. The Foreign Ministry has concluded that the ambassador's direct report 
on the atmosphere in the U.S. will be needed to chart an appropriate course of action 

to minimize the protectionist nature of Japan-related measures now before the Congress, 
ministry sources said Friday. Matsunaga will also meet with Foreign Minister Tadashi 
Kuraénari. 

The Congress will return from a summer recess on September 9, when the House-Senate 

conference committee will begin ironing out differences between their respective 
versions of bills bearing heavily on Japan. One is an ommibus trade bill of a highly 
protectionist nature aimed at penalizing trading partners of the U.S. unless they 

cooperate in reducing the U.S. trade surplus. The other is legislation for suspending 
imports from Japan's Toshiba Corp. as punishment for the illegal export of 
strategically sensitive milling machines to the Soviet Union by its subsidiary, Toshiba 
Machine Co. 

The ministry thinks bilateral trade friction due to Japan's huge trade surplus has been 
aggravated and complicated by the Toshiba affair, which the U.S. claims has harmed the 
security of the West, the sources said. The U.S. claims Toshiba machines have helped 

the Soviet Union reduce the propeller noise of its nuclear submarines. 

Japan will likely focus its energies on diluting the protectionist nature of the 
omnibus trade bill and to determine whether U.S. President Ronald Reagan would veto it 
should a protectionist bill reach his desk, the sources said. Indications are that 

Toshiba cannot escape sanctions in some form, they said. 

Ambassador Matsunaga will also consult with government agencies concerned with the 

scheduled visit of crown Prince Akihito and Princess Michiko to the U.S. this autumn, 

the sources said. 

MITI OFFICIAL SAYS U.S. TO PUNISH TOSHIBA 

0W151121 Tokyo NHK General Television Network in Japanese 1000 GMT 15 Aug 87 

[Text] A Japanese official just back from Washington says that U.S. Congress is 
certain to pass legislation penalizing the Toshiba group. Noboru Hatakeyama, director 
general of MITI's International Trade Administration Bureau, told the reporters that 
although officials in the U.S. Administration show some appreciation of actions taken 
by Japan following illegal sales of technology to the Soviet Union by the Toshiba 
Machinery Company, the U.S. Congress is insisting on the need to pass a comprehensive 
trade bill. 

Mr Hatakeyama has been visiting the United States, holding talks with senior U.S. 
officials at the White House, the State Department, the Pentagon, and the Department of 

Commerce. He returned to Tokyo a few hours ago and held a news conference to report on 

the current atmosphere in Washington concerning the Toshiba issue. He said that senior 
officials of the U.S. Government do not think the trade ill will be approved as it 
stands, but they said that certain retaliatory provisions are certain to remain. The 
U.S. Congress will reconvene next month. 
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CABLE EXCHANGE MARKS 42D LIBERATION ANNIVERSARY 

Kim Il-song Cables Soviets 

SK141104 Pyongyang KCNA in English 1047 GMT 14 Aug 87 

[Text] Pyongyang August 14 (KCNA) -- Comrade Kim Il-song, general secretary of the 
Central Committee of the Workers’ Party of Korea and president of the Democratic 
People's Republic of Korea, Friday sent a message of greetings to Comrade Mikhail 
Sergeyevich Gorbachev, general secretary of the Central Committee of the Communist 
Party of the Soviet Union, and Comrade Andrey Andreyevich Gromyko, president of the 
Presidium of the Supreme Soviet of the USSR, on the occasion of the 42nd anniversary of 
the liberation of the country. 

The message says: 

I, in the name of the Central Committee of the Workers' Party on Korea, the government 

and people of the Democratic People's Republic of Korea and in my own name, extend warm 
fraternal greetings to you and, through you, to the CPSU Central Committee and the 
government and people of the Soviet Union on the occasion of the 42nd anniversary of 
liberation of our country. 

The Korean people, side by side with the Soviet Army, defeated the Japanese 
imperialists to greet August 15 liberation. This was a historical event opening a new 
epoch in the struggle for sovereignty, independence and socialism and, since then, a 
fundamental turn has been effected in the life of our people. 

Our people successfully carried out the democratic revolution and socialist revolution 
and have accelerated socialist construction to turn our country which had once been 
backward into a prospering socialist independent and sovereign state while firmly 
defending the security of the country from the imperialist aggression under the 
leadership of our party and are today vigorously struggling to promote the complete 
victory of socialism in the northern half of the republic and realise the independent 
and peaceful reunification of the country. 

From long ago the Korean and Soviet peoples established close bonds of friendship and 
struggled jointly as class brothers and revolutionary comrades-in-arms on the basis of 
Marxism-Leninism and proletarian internationalism and the friendly and cooperative 
relations between the two peoples entered into a new stage of development with the 
August 15 liberation as an occasion. 

The Soviet people have always sincerely helped our people in the revolutionary cause 

and today are invariably rendering support and cooperation to our people's struggle for 
the socialist construction and the independent and peaceful reunification of the 
country. 

The Korean people positively support the struggle of the Soviet party, government and 
people for implementing the decisions of the 27th Congress of the CPSU, realising 
nuclear disarmament and defending peace and security in Europe, Asia and the world. 
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Noting with satisfaction that the traditional relations of friendship and cooperation 
between our two parties, two countries and two peoples which were firmly established 

through a common struggle for the victory of the cause of peace, socialism and 

communism against imperialism are favorably developing day by day in the spirit agreed 

upon at the top level meetings between the two countries, we express the belief that 

these relations would develop in depth more comprehensively in all domains in the 

future. 

I wholeheartedly wish you and the Soviet people greater success in the struggle to 
accelerate the socio-economic development of the country, fulfil the 12th Five-Year 

Plan and defend peace of the world this year in which the 70th anniversary of the Great 
October Socialist Revolution falls. 

USSR Organs Greet Kim 

SK141110 Pyongyang KCNA in English 1058 GMT 14 Aug 87 

[Text] Pyongyang August 14 (KCNA) -- Comrade Kim Il-song, general secretary of the 
Central Committee of the Workers' Party of Korea and president of the Democratic 

People's Republic of Korea, and Comrade Yi Kun-mo, premier of the Administration 
Council, today received a message of greetings from the Central Committee of the 

Communist Party of the Soviet Union, the Presidium of the Supreme Soviet and the 

Council of Ministers of the USSR on the occasion of the 42nd anniversary of the 
liberation of Korea. 

The message reads: 

The Central Committee of the Communist Party of the Soviet Union, the Presidium of the 

Supreme Soviet and the Council of Ministers of the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics 
and the entire Soviet people extend wholehearted congratulations to you and to the 
Central Committee of the Workers' Party of Korea, the Central People's Committee and 
the Administration Council of the Democratic People's Republic of Korea and the entire 
working people of the DPRK on the 42nd anniversary of the liberation of Korea from the 
Japanese colonial rule. 

On this occasion, the Soviet and Korean peoples pay high tribute to the soldiers of the 
Soviet Army who routed the main force of militarist Japan and honorably discharged 
their liberation mission in August 1945 and to the Korean communists and patriots who 

laid down their lives for the freedom and sovereignty of their motherland. 

The liberation of Korea and the embarkation of the working people in the northern half 
of the country upon democratic reforms and socialist construction ushered in a new 
epoch in the centuries long history of the Korean people. 

The fundamental social and economic changes which were carried out under the leadership 
of the Workers' Party of Korea and in active cooperation with the Soviet Union and 
other socialist countries prove that your people were just in making a historic choice 
in the interest of socialism. 

The Soviet Union congratulates the working people of the DPRK on their great 
achievements in the building of socialism and expresses invariable solidarity with them 
in their persistent struggle to ease the tension on the Korean peninsula, turn the 
peninsula into a nuclear-free, peace zone and preserve peace and security in the Far 

East, Asia and the Pacific. 
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The Soviet-Korean friendship forged in the common struggle and based on the principles 

of Marxism-Leninism and socialist internationalism is a very precious gain for the 

peoples of the two countries. 

We are convinced that it accords with the vital interest of the two peoples and the 
cause of peace and socialism to bring comprehensive cooperation to further completion, 
fill it with new contents and invigorate the joint action of the USSR and the DPRK in 

the international arena. 

The decisions of the 27th Congress of the Communist Party of the Soviet Union indicate 
this road to the Soviet Communists and working people. 

On the 42nd anniversary of the liberation of Korea, we wish you and the fraternal 
Korean people fresh success in the efforts to build socialism, implement the decisions 
of the Sixth Congress of the Workers’ Party of Korea, fulfil the assignments of the 
Third Seven-Year Plan for the development of the national economy in the DPRK and 
achieve the peaceful reunification of the country. 

NODONG SINMUN COMMENTARY URGES ARMS REDUCTION 

SK150849 Pyongyang KCNA in English 0810 GMT 15 Aug 87 

[Text] Pyongyang August 15 (KCNA) -- NODONG SINMUN today stresses that in order to 

remove the danger of war and ease tensions, it is necessary to maintain a military 
equilibrium not by arms buildup but by arms reduction. 

The daily in a signed commentary says: 

The proposal of the DPRK Government to slash the armed forces in the North and the 
South of Korea to 100,000 men and less and get all the foreign forces withdrawn opens a 
most reasonable way for a solution to the issue of disarmament. 

It is important to realize disarmament on the principle of keeping well-balanced armed 

forces on the lowest level needed only for self-defence while making it impossible for 
the North and the South to attack the other side. 

In recent years the U.S. imperialists and the puppets have put spurs on the arms 

buildup in South Korea, talking about fictitious "threat from the North" and "military 
inequilibrium." 

The lie of the U.S. imperialists and the South horean puppets about "military 
predominance" of the North is nothing but a fig leaf for whitewashing their new arms 
buildup moves. The military confrontation on the Korean peninsula has now grown acute 
and the danger of nuclear war is increasing daily owing to the ceaseless arms buildup 
of the U.S. imperialists. 

Military equilibrium should be achieved only by means of mutual arms reduction. 
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If the United States and the South Korean authorities truly want peace and security 
through military equilibrium on the Korean peninsula, they must stop getting overheated 
with arms buildup and arms race and take step toward drastically reducing armed forces, 
as proposed by us, so that the North and the South of Korea may keep armed forces 
well-balanced on the lowest level to 100,000 men and less. 

How they approach our arms reduction proposal will show whether they truly want peace 
or not. 

They should show a positive response to our arms reduction proposal which fully 
reflects the unanimous desire of the Korean people and the urgent demand of the times. 

SKNDF URGES MASSES TO SUPPORT SOUTHERN WORKERS 

SK150749 (Clandestine) Voice of National Salvation in Korean to Sout.: Korea 1100 GMT 12 

Aug 87 

("Full text" of 11 August statement issued by the director of the SKNDF Worker-Peasant 
Department ] 

[Text] The nationwide current explosive labor movement is emerging as a political 
focal point after the June struggle. Our working popular mass~3, who have been 
trampled upon in their destitution and lack of rights, are vigorously struggling in 
nearly all enterprises and all areas to restore the right to exist and democratic 
rights under slogans calling for wage increases, better treatment, and the formation of 

independent labor unions. 

This mass advance of workers is the inevitable consequence of the vicious labor policy 
of the colonial fascist rule, and a proper response to the deceptive democratization 

pledge of the Chon Tu-hwan-No Tae-u ring. 

The workers' strike and sit-in struggle being waged all over the country every day is 
the exercise of their inviolable right to restore their rights and interests, and part 
of their just struggle to realize true democratic politics. 

Our working masses suffer from severe destiiution, they are subjected to hard work far 
exceeding the physical and moral limits under the lowest wages in the world, the most 

intensive labor, the longest work hours, and the worst working conditions. Our workers 
are subjugate’ in a condition without rights, completely deprived of their three labor 
rights -—- the basic rights of workers -- under the most fascist labor laws, the most 
vicious illegal acts of forced labor, and the premodern blacklist system. However, the 
Chon Tu-hwan-No Tae-u ring, turning away from the issue of promoting rights and 
interests of the workers, peasants, and poor urbanites -- the majority of the masses -- 

are attempting to prolong the military dictatoriil system with the grand conservative 
coalition, deceiving the people by the expedient democratization pledge. In this 
wretched reality, it is quite natural and proper that the working masses should have 
roused themselves to the struggle to restore their rights and interests. 

As confirmed by the actual circumstances of the recent workers’ strike, the rights and 
interests can be realized only by their own united struggle. Therefore, our working 
masses should continue to struggle until the right to exist and democratic rights are 
completely ensured. 
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The most pressing prevailing problem for the working masses, who are suffering from 
starvation wages, unemployment, and high cost of living, is ensuring their right to 

exist. Democratic politics without the basic right to exist are a mere. fiction and 
empty talk. Unless economic democracy -- the minimum wage system guaranteeing the 

actual cost of living, the 8-hours-a-day labor system, job security, the improvement of 
working conditions, ensuring a standard of living for the grass-roots masses, and fair 
distribution of income -- is realized, our workers cannot yield even one step in the 

struggle for the right to exist they have already begun. 

The most urgent issue raised in the workers' struggle for the right to exist is to have 

independent labor unions which can defend their interests and rights. Our working 
masses who have roused themselves to the struggle for the right to exist will organize 

genuine and independent, democratic labor unions in all enterprises and make utmost 
efforts to expand them into regional, industrial, and national labor unions. 

The three labor rights are the basic rights of workers. They are powerful weapons for 
defending the workers' rights and interests of workers against the violence of 
capital. Our working masses can no longer be cheap tools for fattening the foreign 
monopolistic capitalists and comprador capitalists without basic rights. Our working 
masses will never allow or tolerate any restrictions nor reservations of the three 

labor rights; they will struggle to the end for the thorough realization of their basic 
rights. 

The true rights and interests of our working masses are directly connected with the 
democratization and independence of South Korean society. The rapidly heightening 
labor movement across the country today greatly encourages the mass movement of various 

strata to burn down the Chon Tu-hwan-No Tae-u ring's deceptive democratization pledge, 

to overthrow the military dictatorship, and to realize democratic politics, and opens a 

new phase in this struggle. 

Our working masses should vigorously wage the present economic struggle in close 
combination with the political struggle for the democratization and independence of 
society to respond fully to the call of the times and national history. 

Our 10 million workers have come to be aware of the might of their strength through the 
struggle, and are confident of victory. To the workers who have roused themselves to 
realize their demands with awareness of their strength, no deceptive appeasement 

tactics or fascist violence is workable. The Chon Tu-hwan-No Tae-u ring should give up 
their scheme to calm down the blaze of the June mass resistance and the new advance of 
the workers with the deceptive democratization pledge and cunning advocacy of labor- 

management cooperation, and step down from power without delay. 

The SKNDF enthusiastically calls upon the patriotic masses of all strata to support and 
assist our working masses' just struggle actively, express solidarity with them, raise 
the banner of the June struggle further aloft, and daringly advance the struggle to 
overthrow the military dictatorship and to realize the democratization and independence 
of society. 
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OLYMPIC COMMITTEE ACCEPTS LATEST IOC PROPOSAL 

SK170804 Seoul YONHAP in English 0759 GMT 17 Aug 87 

[Text] Seoul, Aug. 17 (YONHAP) -- Kim Chong-ha, president of the South Kerean Olympic 
Committee ‘KOC), Monday sent a letter, accepting the latest proposal of the 

International Olympic Committee (IOC) concerning the staging of some events of the 1988 
Seoul Olympics in North Korea, to IOC President Juan Antonio Samaranch, KOC officials 

said. Immediately following the conclusion of the fourth inter-Korean sports talks in 
Lausanne, Switzerland, on July 15, the IOC president proposed that parts or all of five 
Olympic events be held in North Korea. 

The IOC proposal offered Pyongyang the chance to hokd the entire competition for 

archery and table tennis, the women's competition in volleyball, the 180-kilometer 

individual road race for cycling, and one preliminary group competition for soccer. 

At the end of the Lausanne talks, Kim had suggested that South Korea would positively 
consider the IOC proposal if Pyongyang makes clear its intention to participate in the 
Seoul Olympics, promises free travel in both Koreas by members of the Olympic family 
and unconditional participation in opening and closing ceremonies to be held in Seoul. 

In his July 16th letter to the presidents of the Olympic committees of both Koreas, 
Samaranch stressed that the IOC proposal would be the last one concerning the staging 
of Olympic events in North Korea and urged that the two Koreas inform the IOC about 
whether or not they would accept the proposal at an early date. 

"TEXT' OF PRESIDENT CHON'S LIBERATION DAY SPEECH 

SK152349 Seoul THE KOREA HERALD in English 16 Aug 87 p 8 

("Full text" of speech by ROK President Chon Tu-hwan on 15 August at a ceremony marking 
the 42d anniversary of liberation and the dedication of the Independence Hall held in 
South Chungchong Province] 

[Text] Today we greet the 42d Liberation Day in this historic period of national 
transition during which the excitement over the restoration of national sovereignty has 
been transformed into a yearning for peaceful unification. 

I am immensely delighted by the fact that the Independence Hall, a symbol of the 

independence and self-esteem of our nation, is being dedicated on this significant 

Liberation Day at the foot of Mt Huksong which stands for the noble patriotic spirit of 
our heroic ancestors. I also consider it exceedingly significant that today, which 
marks the 39th anniversary of the founding of the first democratic government in Korean 
history, the entire Korean people are marching onward more energetically than ever to 
develop and establish a genuine democracy. I wish to share the rewards of the day with 
you, all my compatriots. 

It goes without saying that our national ideals are self-reliance, independence and a 
rich and strong unified country. Ever since we were liberated from Japanese coloniai 
rule, we have worked hard and made great sacrifices to bring these ideals into a 
reality. Our developmental endeavors have been even more intensified since the turn of 
the ‘80s, and we have thus succeeded in laying a solid foundation from which the 

naticenal fortunes are steadily rising. 
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By accomplishing a world-renowned miracle of stability and growth and by thus nurturing 
sufficient national strength to propel the country tn the threshold of the advanced 
world, we have completed the spadework for prosperity and unification. 

The Seoul Olympics and the peaceful transition of power, both scheduled for next year, 
represent the last remaining major passes before we finally attain our national ideals. 

Accordingly, this is an era of opportunity and accomplishment during which the combined 
aftermaths of a series of tragedies that the Korean people have gone through during 
this century can be converted into the monumental achievements of advancement and 
unification. That is the true signficance of dedication of the Independence Hall which 
we all celebrate today. 

We must not fail to make the most of the excellent opportunity that has resulted from 

our incessant hard work so that the long cherished national goals can be attained at 
the earliest possible date. 

The massive and imposing Independence Hall that has now taken shape after more than 

five years of construction symbolizes our determination to achieve prosperity and 
unification, as well as the national spirit of independence and harmony. 

It should be noted in particular that the Independence Hall is the first major project 
in Korean history accomplished with the voluntary and enthusiastic contributions of the 

entire people. The hall is much more than a large cultural facility; it is an 
institution of national education that will illustrate the glories and ordeais in our 
national history through authentic relics and reference materials and will thus 
transmit to numerous future generations of Koreans accurate knowledge about their 
ancestors. 

Furthermore, I believe, this institution, inspiring a new national ethos befitting our 

age, will serve to reinforce our desire and determination to defend our sovereignty 
with a renewed spirit of national independence and self-reliance. 

The key to realizing the true significance of national liberation is the peaceful 
unification of our homeland at the earliest possible date. The urgency of national 
reunification is obvious in view of the fact that inter-Korean distrust and 
confrontation still persist as the aftermath of a tragic fratricidal war. 

Accordingly, the north Korean Communist regime, which is grounded in a diabolical 
foreign ideology, must promptly discard its traitorous policy of commurizing the whole 
of Korea by force and enter the broad avenue of peace and unification as quickly as 
possible. 

This will not be a difficult thing to do at all, if they will only abandon deception 
and disguise and join us in translating into reality a spirit of reconciliation and 
self-reliance as members of the same ethnic family. Ways to resolve the issues of the 
Korean nation will be found without fail if, as the parties directly involved, south 
and north Korea build trust and continuously and earnestly cooperate through 
uninterrupted dialogue and exchanges. 

In that spirit, north Korea should promptly agree to resume the inter-Korean dialogue 
which it has unilaterally broken off ard also respond with good faith to our call for a 

south-north summit conference. Rather than trying to obstruct the '88 Seoul Olympics, 
which will be the greatest festival ever staged by the nation, I earnestly hope the 
north will actively participate in it so that the greatness of the Korean people can be 
demonstrated to the entire world. 
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Our liberation 42 years ago from the miserable yoke of colonial rule is not necessarily 
a cause for pride; we must not stop simply at celebrating the occasion as a happy 
national event. Rather, fully realizing that we were exploited by a foreign people 
because we were weak, we must spend today reflecting deeply upon our agony-ridden 

past. At the same time, we should all take this occasion to brace up ourselves and 
renew our determination to build a rich and strong nation. 

We must all bear in mind that the historic significance of liberation on Aug. 15, 1945, 
lay in the opening of the way to developing and defending « free and democratic 

system. At a time when we are about to take a great stride forward in democratic 
development, we must reaffirm our faith in such development and redouble our courage to 
pursue that goal. 

Over the 40-plus years of territorial division, the south and the north have pursued 
different political and social system. In consequence, it has now become clear, beyond 

any modicum of doubt, which system has made greater contributions to the freedom and 
happiness of the people. Our choice was wise and just. The only remaining task is to 
defend and develop in concert and unity the system we have chosen. 

We must resolve conflicts with a spirit of conciliation and practice the principles of 
democracy and openness judiciously so that further development of liberal democracy can 
be accomplished. Only when all our citizens maintain coolheadedness and rationally 
adjust conflicting demands and claims, while further enhancing stability and national 
coherence, will our national fortunes continue to rise. 

Only when the entire people thus continue to work hard in concert to achieve further 
democratic development and national growth without a hitch, will the national ideal of 

a unified, advanced democratic country rapidly emerge as a realistically attainable 
goal. 

When this happens, genuine liberation, symbolized by the Independence Hall that 
magnificently towers above us who have gathered here today, will be brought uniformly 
to every citizens in this land. 

On this solemn but joyous occasion, let all of us redouble our determination to 
dedicate ourselves, body and soul, to the defense and development of the nation. 

I now wish to pay highest tribute to all Lhose whose assiduous and devoted efforts day 
and night have made the dedication of the Independence Hall possible today. 

KIM TAE-CHUNG URGES NORTH-SOUTH 'CONFEDERATION' 

SK160056 Seoul THE KOREA TIMES in English 16 Aug 8&7 p 2 

[Quotation marks as published] 

[Text] Kim Tae-chung, permanent adviser to the major opposition Reunification 
Democratic Party renewed his call for the formation of a confederation to promote 
peaceful-co-existence of the south and north and to restore the homogeneity of the 
Korean people. | 

The idea was presented yesterday when he made a speech as part of a ceremony on the 

42nd anniversary of Liberation at the Council for the Promotion of Democracy [CPD]. 
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He proposed the creation of a "confederation agency" to execute programs for 
inter-Korean exchanges in culture, sports, tourism and other areas. 

Before setting up the confederation agency the two Koreas must recognise the existence 
of two independent nations on both sides of the Demilitarized Zone, Kim said. 

He emphasized that the confederation agency is quite different from the "federal 

republic system" espoused by North Korean leader Kim I1l-song. 

Through the operation of confederation agency, the south and the north can set a firm 
foundation for eternal peace in Korea while restoring homogeneity of the Korean people, 

he said. 

"When we restore the oneness of the Korean people on the basis of peaceful co-existence 
between the south and the north, our next generation will move toward “peaceful 
national unification," Kim added. 

"Since the liberation from the Japanese colonial yoke 42 years ago, he said, our 

national history has been marred by illegitimate and dictatorial governments. 

"Thus, we are shameful of ourselves in front of our ancestors who died for the cause of 

national liberation," he added. 

"What we should do at this stage," he said, "is to achieve a second liberation by 
creating a popular, legitimate, civilian government by those people who had not 
supported the dictatorship." 

The civilian-led government will, in turn, realize a third liberation by moving toward 

the peaceful national unification, the RDP permanent advisor added. 

In the afternoon, the CPD hosted a reception to celebrate the 14th anniversary of the 
safe return of Kim Tae-chung from abduction from a Tokyo hotel by what many people 
believe were Korean agents acting on orders from the Pak Chong-hui regime. 

LABOR UNREST SPREADS; HYUNDAI FACTORIES SHUT 

0W170653 Tokyo KYODO in English 0636 GMT 17 Aug 87 

[Text] Seoul, Aug. 17 KYODO -- Labor unrest in South Korea spread Monday as Hyundai, 

South Korea's largest exporter, closed six factories and workers reportedly clashed 

with riot police in the southern industrial city of Ulsan. Some 20,000 employees of 
companies affiliated with the Hyundai group staged demonstrations in Ulsan while some 

500 workers reportedly battled riot police for the first time. 

Labor unions of 12 Hyundai firms, including Hyundai Motor Co. and Hyundai Heavy 

Industries Co., formed a unified labor front and informed management they would strike 
as of Monday unless their demands for improved working conditions were met. Five 

companies such as Hyundai Heavy Industries rejected negotiations with labor and staged 
a lock out. Seven companies under the Hyundai group have suspended operations as a 

result of the latest labor unrest. Two other large automakers, Daewoo and Kia, shut 

down Monday due to a shortage of parts caused by the protests. 
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PARTY CC GREETS U.S. COMMUNIST PARTY CONGRESS 

BK141324 Phnom Penh SPK English 1108 GMT 14 Aug 87 

[Text] Phnom Penh SPK August 14 -- The Central Committee of the People's Revolutionary 
Party of Kampuchea has warmly greeted the Communist Party of the United States [CPUSA] 
on its 24th Congress due to be held from August 16-19. 

In its message the PRPK CC said: 

"The fighting and bold stance of the CPUSA in its political life, its permanent defence 
of the vital interests of the working class and socialism, and its struggle to force 
the administration to accept a nuclear disarmament treaty have actively contributed to 
building the unity among the workers, the leftists and the people of the United States 
of America." 

The PRPK CC highly expressed profound gratitude to the CPUSA for its firm support to 
the PRPK and the Kampuchean people in their just cause of struggle against the 
imperialists and other international reactionary forces to defend and reconstruct their 
motherland toward socialism. 

It wished the CPUSA's 24th Congress brilliant success, and the ties of solidarity and 
friendship between the two parties and peoples of Kampuchea and the United States 
further strengthening and development on the principle of Marxism-Leninism and 
proletarian internationalism. 

LAO FOREIGN MINISTRY DELEGATION LEAVES 16 AUGUST 

BK170721 Phnom Penh Domestic Service in Cambodian 0430 GMT 17 Aug 87 

[Text] On the morning of 16 August, the Lao Foreign Ministry delegation led by Comrade 
Soulivong Phasitthidet, vice chairman of the party Central Committee's Foreign Affairs 
Relations Commission and deputy foreign minister of the LPDR, returned home after 
successfully attending the conference of Indochinese couatries deputy foreign ministers. 

During its stay in Cambodia, the delegation held working sessions with Comrade Prach 
Sun, vice chairman of the KPRP Central Committee's Foreign Relations Commission. The 

delegation also visited the Cambodian-Lao friendship model village in Kien Svay 
District, Kandal Province, in a friendly and most cordial atmosphere. 

Seeing the delegation off at Pochentong Airport were Comrade Prach Sun, vice chairman 
of the party Central Committee's Foreign Relations Commissions; Comrade Bo Rasi, deputy 
foreign minister; and many cadres from the Foreign Relations Commission and the foreign 
ministry. Comrade Pheli Khoulaleuk, Lao ambassador to Cambodia, was also present to 

see the delegation off. 

PROPAGANDA GROUP RETURNS FROM USSR, GDR VISITS 

BK141322 Phnom Penh SPK French 0408 GMT 14 Aug 87 

[Text] Phnom Penh, 14 Aug (SPK) -- A delegation of the KPRP Central Committee's 
Propaganda and Education Commission led by the Commission's chairman, Khoy Khunbour, 
just returned to Phnom Penh after completing a visit to the Soviet Union and the GDR. 
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During its visit, the delegation exchanged propaganda experiences with the delegations 
of the host countries. It also visited some cultural and industrial centers. 

CHEA SOTH SPEAKS AT MEETING ON INDIA NATIONAL DAY 

BK151624 Phnom Penh Domestic Service in Cambodian 1300 GMT 15 Aug 87 

[Speech by Chea Soth, member of the KPRP Central Committee Political Bureau and vice 
chairman of the Council of Ministers, at 15 August Phnom Penh meeting marking India's 
40th independence day; recorded] 

[Text] Today, the Cambodian people are very happy to meet here to mark the 40th 
anniversary of India's independence day -- a historic day in the friendly Indian 
people's struggle for the liberation of their country from the yoke of foreign 
colonialists and the freedom to live as masters of their own life. 

On behalf of the Cambodian Government and people throughout the country, I would like 
to extend warm greetings and best wishes to the Indian Government and people on this 
auspicious occasion. 

Following its independence day and declaration as a republic in this subcontinent, 
India has made rapid progress in all fields. Restructuring and building the social, 
political, and democratic system and national development through various programs -- 
such as the 1965-66 Green Revolution to eliminate poverty and the 20-point program of 
1982 -— have become the major goals of the Indian Government. 

In the first stage, India's economic plan stressed linking agriculture closely to 
industry. This plan to develop and increase agricultural production was made possible 
through the efforts of the government and the participation of millions of peasants in 
modernizing their ancient agricultural practices. 

As is known to all of us, before the independence -- that is at the end of colonialist 

era -— India hardly had any economic plan. It was a poor country that depended solely 

on backward agriculture. The economic establishments during that era were not meant 
for India's interests, but only for the interests of the foreign colonialists. The 

important part of India's efforts for industrialization is the long-term plan that has 
enabled present-day India to stand in the rank of countries that have modern industry 
and has turned India into a big country among the producers of fertilizer, cement, 
white sugar, aluminum, steel, heavy machines, chemical products, and so forth. At 
present, India is vigorously expanding scientific technology, electronics, and [words 
indistinct] and has achieved great success in the field of satellite communications and 
the program on peaceful use of nuclear power. 

In the international arena, India has adhered to a policy of nonalignment and peaceful 
coexistence in order to help strengthen world peace and create conditions for economic 
development of those countries that have just liberated themselves from the colonialist 
yoke, thus creating a good global atmosphere in which all countries in the world may 
improve their people's standard of living in all aspects. 

Regarding the neighboring countries, India has made every effort to seek peace and 
good-neighborly relations with all countries in the region. 
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The Presidium, beloved participants, speaking about India's relationship with the 

countries in Southeast Asia, one will first look at Cambodia because their relationship 
has not only been built in the cultural and economic fields, but is also rooted deeply 
in the hearts of the two peoples and forged in the struggle against common enemies -- 

colonialism, imperialism, and hegemonism -- for their independence, freedom, 

sovereignty, and territorial integrity. 

The forefathers for many generations have tried to preserve and strengthen their 

relationship. But, unfortunately, this beneficial relationship between the two peoples 
was discontinued for a period of time due to the Pol Pot clique -- cheap lackey of the 
Beijing reactionary rulers. For this reason, India has recognized the PRK and has all 

along strongly condemned the inhumane Pol Pot regime, which tortured the peace-loving 

Cambodian people. The Indian Government sent a delegation led by Natwar Singh, 

minister of state for external affairs, to pay an official visit to the PRK last month 
in order to strengthen and develop the Cambodia-India cooperation more deeply and 
fruitfully, and has made efforts to seek a solution for Cambodia. 

The implementation of the first stage of the Cambodia-India agreement on _ the 
conservation and retoration of the Angkor Wat temple proceeded successfully. We hope 

that cooperation between the two countries will also proceed successfully in other 
fields, such as the health development in Svay Rieng Province; India will help repair 
the hospital in this province and will send more Indian doctors to help us. 

The PRK welcomes and highly values the Republic of India's foreign policy of peace with 
His Excellency Jawaharlal Nehru as its builder. It has been and still remains the firm 
basis of the Indian people's political struggle and India's peace-loving policy of 
contributing to improving the atmosphere of good-neighborly relations and turning Asia 
and the Pacific into a zone of peace, security, and cooperation. 

The New Delhi declaration concerning the principles of a world without nuclear weapons 
and violence is very significant to mankind because it is a model document reflecting 
the new political views in international relations. 

My respect to the Presidium and beloved participants, following the liberation the 
Cambodian people have pooled their resources to rebuild their country with the immense 

and effective support and assistance of Vietnam, Laos, the Soviet Union, fraternal 

countries in the socialist community, the Republic of India, and peace- and 

justice-loving countries around the world. 

During the past 8 years, the PRK has advanced firmly. As is known to all excellencies, 
ladies, gentlemen, and all beloved comrades, the enemies are now becoming weaker and 

their activities have dwindled. But they have obstinately carried on their maneuvers 
to undermine and topple the PRK. We still remember very well our victories in the 
1984-85 dry season during which the enemies suffered serious losses. We have attacked 
the enemies, built our armed forces, and persuaded the enemy elements to desert their 

ranks and return to the fatherland. As a result, in the border area we have gained 

firm footing in all positions and successfully repulsed all enemy activities. 

The PRK's growth has disappointed the Beijing hegemonist-expansionists in collusion 
with the U.S. imperialists and other reactionaries. 
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They have resorted to all means to prolong the war in Cambodia. Despite this, the PRK 
government has displayed its goodwill and correct policy to solve the Cambodian problem 
through political means with the sole desire of mobilizing the forces of all the 
Cambodians both inside and outside the country in order to build a peaceful and 
prosperous country. 

Based on the firm advance of the PRK, the PRK and Vietnam have agreed to withdraw ali 

Vietnamese troops in 1990. If there is a proper political solution to the Cambodian 
problem, the Vietnamese Army volunteers might be withdrawn before 1990. 

On this occasion, on behalf of the Cambodian Government and people throughout the 
country, I would like once again to express profound thanks to India and the Indian 
people for giving material and moral support to the Cambodian people's national defense 
and construction cause. 

All of us will strive resolutely to strengthen and develop Cambodian relations for the 
interests of the two peoples and to contribute to bringing more understanding in 

international, as well as bilateral reiations. [applause] 

PARTY DIRECTIVE ON MARKING SRV NATIONAL EVENTS 

BK160452 Phnom Penh Domestic Service in Cambodian GMT 15 Aug 87 

[Directive from the party Central Committee's Propaganda and Education Commission on 
Celebrating the 42d anniversary of the August Revolution, 19 August, and SRV National 
Day, 2 September; unsigned and undated] 

(Text ] I. Request and Significance: Recall revolutionary achievements and 
development in the SRV and the results of new reforms after the Sixth CPV Congress. 
Clearly point out the international significance of the August Revolution victory and 
highlight the SRV's current role in connection with the special militant solidarity of 
the three Indochinese countries, with peace and stability in Southeast Asia, and with 

national liberation movements for the development of societies the world over. First 
of all, encourage the entire party, Army, and people tc strengthen’ the 
Cambodia-Vietnam-Laos special militant solidarity; heighten revolutionary spirit to 
successfully implement resolutions of the fifth party Central Committee's fifth 
session; and be responsible with a will to bear the task of defending and building the 
Cambodian fatherland. 

II. Organization and Implementation Aspects: 

1. The KUFNCD National Council and the people's revolutionary committee of Phnom Penh 

municipality should coordinate with the Ministries of Foreign Affairs and Information 
and Culture in organizing appropriate meetings on 2 September 1987. 

2. The Information and Culture Ministry should coordinate with the Foreign Ministry 
and contact the SRV Embassy in Phnom Penh in organizing photo and picture exhibitions 

and a film week concerning revolutionary achievements and development in Vietnam and 
the Cambodia-Vietnam friendship, solidarity, and cooperation. 

3. Each central ministry and service should be prepared to accept assistance from 
Vietnamese experts in organizing talks and get-togethers on the changes since the CPV's 
Sixth Congress, particularly since the related new reforms. 
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4. Invite the comrade Vietnamese ambassador to Cambodia for radio and television 

interviews. 

5. The Cambodia-Vietnam Friendship Association should organize get-togethers and 
exhibitions and screen films at the association's office. Along with this, a directive 

on organizing these activities should be given to branches of the Cambodia-Vietnam 
Friendship Association in localities. 

6. Provinces and municipalities should coordinate with Vietnamese experts and units of 
Vietnamese Army volunteers in organizing get-togethers among cadres and provide 
guidance to localities and mass organizations concerning organizing visits to units of 
Vietnamese Army volunteers and wounded and disabled Vietnamese combatants. Lay wreaths 
at the monument to Vietnamese fallen and disabled combatants and clean combatants' 
tombs. 

7. The radio, newspapers, SPK, and television should carry news, articles, and 

editorials in compliance with the above significance and request. 

RADIO REPORTS MILITARY ACTIVITIES IN BATTAMBANG 

BKO80650 Phnom Penh Domestic Service in Cambodian 0430 GMT 8 Aug 87 

[Statement by (Chuonh Sochhai), secretary of the Battambang District Provisional Party 
Committee, Battambang Province, describing activities to build and strengthen the 

locality in the first half of 1987] 

[Excerpt] [Passage omitted] In a period of 6 months, our militiamen and district armed 
forces, in cooperation with friendly forces, launched 155 operations and clashed 15 
times with the enemy. We put out of action 150 enemy soldiers, including 22 killed on 
the spot, 48 wounded, and 2 taken prisoners; we also seized 14 weapons and some war 

materiel. In the same period, we persuaded 75 misled persons, including 25 Pol Pot 
soldiers and 48 Sereika soldiers, to return to the fold bringing 57 weapons. [passage 

omitted] 

SPK REPORTS CORN GROWING SITUATION IN COUNTRY 

BK111155 Phnom Penh SPK in English 1112 GMT 11 Aug 87 

[Text] Phnom Penh SPK August 11 -- So far this cropping season, farmers across the 
country have grown corn on 32,500 ha, including 19,600 ha of red corn. 

The figure represents 52 percent of the yearly plan. The provinces of Kompong Cham and 
Kandal took the lead with 10,200 and 12,000 ha respectively. 

However, some areas have been destroyed by drought while the rest is expected to yield 
low output. 

This year, farmers also used high-yield corn seeds such as T-h2 and A-4. 

In Kampuchea, corn is the second important food plant after rice. Its cultivation can 
be done only in two periods: from late April to mid-May in the rainy season, on the 
alluvial soil, the red soil as well and on the black soil in the northeastern part of 
the country, and from early January in the dry season exclusively on areas along the 

banks of the Mekong River and around the Tonle Sap (Lake). 



EAS 17 Aug 87 SOUTHEAST ASIA Jl 
INDONESIA 

MOKHTAR SAYS NUCLEAR-FREE ZONE DRAFT COMPLETED 

BK180946 Jakarta International Service in English 0800 GMT 18 Jul 87 

[Text] Indonesian Foreign Minister Mokhtar Kusumaatmaja said in Jakarta that the draft 
on the nuclear-free zone in Southeast Asia has been completed and has so far obtained 
the support of the People's Republic of China and the Soviet Union. Speaking at the 
hearing with Commission I of the Parliament, the foreign minister said the draft 
covered the greater part of the Indonesian territory consisting of wide areas of sea 
and a number of straits of strategic significance. 

The nuclear-armament free zone which covers the member countries of ASEAN -- Brunei 

Darussalam, Indonesia, Malaysia, the Philippines, Singapore and Thailand -- and also 

Indochina and Burma -- is essentially an application of the International Convention on 

the Law of the Sea and the archipelagic concept of the nuclear age so that all ships 

with nuclear armament or nuclear cargo could pass through the Indonesian straits. 
Traffic of nuclear-powered vessels through the straits does not pose a problem because 
it has been regulated through the International Convention on the Law of the Sea which 
recognizes the archipelagic principles which we have already ratified. 

According to the minister, the U.S., for the time being, has not yet given its support 
to the concept. 

MOKHTAR ON OUTCOME OF ASEAN MINISTERS MEETING 

BK161535 Jakarta Domestic Service in Indonesian 1500 GMT 16 Aug 87 

[Text] ASEAN foreign ministers have expressed their support for Indonesia's efforts to 
seek a peaceful solution to the Cambodian problem. Speaking to newsmen in Jakarta this 
evening on his return from an unofficial meeting of ASEAN foreign ministers in Bangkok, 

Foreign Minister Mokhtar Kusumaatmaja said Indonesia attaches great importance to the 

outcome of the unofficial meeting because it involves the unity and cohesion of the 

regional grouping in monitoring developments in the Cambodian problem. 

Mokhtar added that the outcome of the Bangkok meeting had removed doubts raised by 

certain groups to the effect that there was no convergence of views among ASEAN 
countries on the Cambodian problem. 

[Hong Kong AFP in English at 1541 GMT on 16 August in a report on the Indonesian 

foreign minister's remarks, adds the following: "Mr. Mokhtar also rejected press 
reports suggesting that Thailand and Singapore, two ASEAN members, had opposed the 

approach agreed with Vietnam because it lacked a time frame for Hanoi's participation, 
which could make the initial talks appear to concern a civil war. ‘We regard them as 
comments. Hopefully after this (the ASEAN talks in Bangkok), there will be more clear 
reactions, one way or another,’ he said. Press reports have also said the biggest 
Cambodian resistance faction, the Khmer Rouge, has rejected Mr. Mokhtar's agreement 
with Vietnam. ‘That's a temporary reply which set some conditions. But with this new 
development, hopefully it would change their attitude,' Mr. Mokhtar said."] 
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PASASON HAILS HUMANITARIAN ATTITUDE IN U.S. TIES 

BK141208 Vientiane KPL in English 0911 GMT 14 Aug 87 

[Text] Vientiane, August 14 (KPL) -- The leading daily "PASASON" in its commentary 

today, welcomes the humanitarian attitude maintained by the Lao Government in its 
relations with the United States. 

PASASON says: "The recent U.S. talks in Vientiane have promoted their mutual 
understanding and facilitated further dialogue aimed at carrying out what the two sides 
reached in humanitarian issues. The war in Indochina, specifically in Laos, has left 

adverse consequences not only to the Lao people, but also to the U.S. and its 

inhabitants. The urgent tasks undertaken by the Lao Government following the end of 

the war consist, therefore, mainly in rehabilitating and normalizing the Lao people's 
living conditions. In execution of these tasks, the Lao side has also taken into 

account the humanitarian issue concerning the Americans missing in Laos during the war." 

PASASON describes the joint efforts undertaken so far by Laos and the U.S. in searching 
for the remains of MIA's as a manifestation of the humanitarian attitude on the part of 
the Lao side in its relations with the U.S. people. 

"The Lao side's agreement to further carry on this kind of humanitarian cooperation 
with the U.S. as made known in a press release issued here yesterday following the 

visit of a U.S. delegation to Vientiane has evidently proven its concern for this 

question, despite the fact that the Lao people were victims who greatly suffered from 

the war," the paper stresses, adding that even after the end of the war, hundreds of 
Lao civilians were also killed by the remaining U.S. bombs and shells. 

"For its part, the U.S. side has paid little humanitarian concern for Laos, if any," 
the paper notes. 

It further says that the U.S. is, worse still, opposed to Laos in the humanitarian 

aspect by siding with ill-intentioned groupings in Thailand in backing exiled Lao 

reactionaries in carrying out sabotage against the reconstruction efforts of the Lao 
people. 

"The recent Lao-U.S. talks, which took place in an atmosphere of frankness, are 

expected to bring about better mutual understanding, and primarily, a reciprocation of 

humanitarian concern for each other by both sides," PASASON concludes. 

ASEAN'S 20TH ANNIVERSARY PROMPTS EVALUATION 

BK141215 Vientiane Domestic Service in Lao 0000 GMT 9 Aug 87 

[Feature article: "In What Direction Will ASEAN Be Heading?"] 

[Text] Respected listeners: 20 years ago, on 8 August 1967, an agreement was signed 
in Jakarta on the establishment of ASEAN with a view to promoting and expanding 
economic and cultural relations among five Southeast Asian countries -- namely, 
Indonesia, Malaysia, the Philippines, Singapore, and Thailand. 
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ASEAN is currently comprised of six countries including Brunei, which was accepted as 
the sixth ASEAN member country on 7 January 1984. The six ASEAN member countries cover 

a total area of 3,057,516 square kilometers with a total population of around 273 
million. The ASEAN countries are in an area between the Pacific and Indian Oceans that 

is considered to be the vital bridge linking -- through air and sea travel -- between 

Europe and Asia, as well as other continents. Of note is the fact they have the 
Malacca Strait, which is considered the vital gate in Washington's Asia-Pacific 
strategy. 

ASEAN was set up at a time when the U.S. imperialists were stepping up their war of 
aggression in the three Indochinese countries. The purpose in establishing ASEAN was 
to implement the subtle schemes of the United States in its military and political 
strategies aimed at consolidating and broadening its military bases and influence in 
Southeast Asia. 

What has Washington given to the ASEAN countries over the past 2 decades? On the 
economic side, according to the latest statistics 93 percent of the goods put into 
circulation in the markets of the ASEAN member countries are from the United States, 

Japan, and the EC countries. In 1986 alone, Thailand -- which is considered a country 
rich in natural resources -- suffered trade deficits totalling as much as 10 billion 

baht with Western countries. Part of the trade deficits resulted from Washington's 
enforcement of two laws -- the Jenkins' bill and the farm act -- putting restrictions 
on the import of Thai agricultural and textile goods into the United States. Worse 

still, Washington has grabbed sugar markets from Thailand. It has sold as many as 

150,000 metric tons of sugar to China at a price cheaper than that in the Philippine 
markets. 

Washington has stepped up aggression in the economic field. For example, the United 

States has increased its investments by as much as $3 billion, as a result of which the 

Philippines has suffered an increased debt of as much as $30 billion. The United 
States has also instituted a sanction against Malaysia by lowering the price of crude 

oil, as a result of which Malaysia suffered trade deficits of as much as $2.3 billion 

while its foreign debt increased to as much as $16 billion in 1986. The number of 

unemployed in this country has also increased continuously. For example, the number 

increased by 7.6 percent in 1985 and this year it is expected to increase to as much as 
9.5 percent of the country's total labor force. Singapore has also met the same fate 
as that of its beloved friends in ASEAN. It has suffered as much as $12 billion in 
debts. 

The economic difficulties have arisen from many different causes, but the root cause is 
that ASEAN has excessively bound itself in the Western economic orbit. This can be 

seen in the fact that 90 percent of ASEAN's economic foundation is made up of money 
borrowed from Western countries. The second cause is the West's economic blockage 
policy, particularly the policy of placing restrictions on the import of agricultural 
and textile goods that are regarded as the basic exports of the ASEAN countries. 

In a recent meeting in Bangkok, ASEAN officials talked about unity among the countries 
that produce agriculutal and light industrial goods, including textile goods, in order 
to ban goods from the Western countries. ASEAN has deemed it necessary to review its 
stand on the economic issue to march forward in setting up the ASEAN common market. 

This is not a new view. The proposal in this regard has been presented over and over 

again in the (?recent past). But, no decision has been made. It seems that an 

appropriate way out for the ASEAN is so elusive. For ASEAN, to find an appropriate way 
out is as difficult as finding a needle in haystack. It seems that the inevitble 
questions that ASEAN has to raise for itself on the occasion of its 20th anniversary 
are: What direction will ASEAN continue to follow? And what have Washington and the 

Western allies given to the ASEAN grouping so far? 
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ENERGY REGULATORY BOARD RAISES OIL PRICES 

HK150300 Manila Far East Broadcasting Company in English 2300 GMT 14 Aug 87 

[Text] Fuel prices were increased effective midnight last night by the Energy 

Regulatory Board by some P1.50 per liter. The new prices are now P8.20 per liter of 
premium gasoline, P7.85 per liter of regular gasoline, P5.65 per liter of diesel oil, 
P5.69 per liter of kerosene, and P8.12 per kilogram of cooking gas. The new prices 
were announced by the Energy Board chairman Ponciano Mathay. 

{Begin Mathay recording] The prices we have now are based on a cost of crude oil at 
$13.15 a barrel. The present prices of crude, the average cost of crude, is now $17.60 

a barrel, and this is projected to go up by the end of the year. These old prices were 
being supported by the Oil Price Support Fund for the last 6 months. Today, the fund 
has already spent about P650 million and we cannot continue supporting these prices any 
longer. To do so would make us irresponsible because we are courting a shortage. For 
the broadest repayment, a provisional order must now be issued for the purpose of 
allowing the fund to be augmented so that what the oil companies were getting from the 
fund should now be directly received by them from the consumers at the pump. [end 

recorting] 

The new price hike in fuel was immediately met by a howl of protests from members of 
Congress, labor, and consumer groups. What made the price hike questionable was the 

fact that the three oil companies asked for only up to POQ.80 per liter, but the price 
hike made the Energy Regulatory Board is up to P1.50 per liter. Labor groups including 
the Philippine Confederation of Drivers Organizations and the Alliance of Concerned 
Transport Operators have threatened to strike on Monday to protest the price hike. 
Consumer groups including the Citizen's Alliance for Consumer Protection said the price 
hike in fuel was highly illegal because public hearing is still going on. The group 
plans to take the case to the Supreme Court. 

In Congress, a number of congressmen registered opposition to the fuel price hike. 
They said the matter should have been properly investigated first. 

GOVERNMENT BRACES FOR TRANSPORT STRIKE 17 AUGUST 

HK170144 Manila Far East Broadcasting Company in English 2300 GMT 16 Aug 87 

[Text] All government manpower and transportation facilities have been mobilized to 

cope with the planned l-day strike today by transport operators and drivers to protest 
the fuel price hike. Armed Forces Chief of Staff General Fidel Ramos has ordered all 
available military vehicles into an emergency pool to ferry stranded commuters and to 
handle emergency cases. Military and police units were also placed on red alert since 
midnight last night [16 August]. Units of the Capital Regional Command and the 
National Capital Region Defense Command were fielded to assist and provide security to 
the riding public. Measures to cope with the situation during the strike were mapped 
out yesterday in a meeting called by Gen Ramos at Camp Crame. 

Leading the strike of passenger vehicle drivers are the Pagkakaisa ng mga Tsoper at 
Operators [Union of Drivers and Operators] nationwide, the Philippine Confederation of 
Drivers Organizations, the Alliance of Concerned Transport Operators, and the Kilusang 

Mayo Uno [1 May Movement]. Other groups in the provinces were reported also joining 
the strike. 
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Meanwhile, in Cebu City, public utility vehicle operators will not go on strike today 

as previously planned. They agreed yesterday to postpone the scheduled protest action 

4 days to give the authorities time to act on their petition to roll back fuel prices 
before resorting to mass action. Agreeing to the postponement of the transport strike 

were the public utility operators in Cebu and the Nagkahiusang Drayber sa Sugbu 

[Drivers Union of Cebu]. 

On the legal front, protests are also being readied by transport operators and 
drivers. The Labor Advisory Consultative Council said it will file petitions with the 
Supreme Court to stop the energy regulatory board from implementing the fuel price hike 
and to cite the Energy Board for contempt for raising fuel prices while public hearings 
are still in progress. These petitions to the Supreme Court will be filed on behalf of 
the protesting groups. 

Transit Continues 

HK170323 Hong Kong AFP in English 0314 GMT 17 Aug 87 

[Excerpt] Manila, Aug 17 (AFP) -- Thousands of commuters were stranded here Monday by 
a transport strike against sharp increases in oil prices but the protest failed to 
cripple the capital, officials said. 

Security forces were on maximum alert for possible violence. 

The strike appeared to affect only a few districts in metropolitan Manila and largely 
involved drivers of jeepneys, the colorful small buses that form the backbone of mass 

transit in the Philippines, they added. 

There were reports of strikers blocking streets to force other drivers to join them but 
no major outbreaks of violence have occurred so far, police said. 

The Metro Manila Commission (MMC), which governs the capital, said government buses and 

service vehicles, including trucks, were fielded early Monday to ferry stranded 

commuters. 

MMC Deputy Governor Edgardo Cayton told AGENCE FRANCE-PRESSE that about 5,000 people 
were stranded in the morning rush hour and only a few of the 50,000 jeepneys here went 

on strike. 

Radio reports gave higher figures. [passage omitted] 

MISUARI WILLING TO MEET AQUINO ON PEACE PROPOSAL 

HK141215 Manila PHILIPPINE DAILY INQUIRER in English 14 Aug 87 pp l, 5 

[By Roy de Guzman] 

[Text] Saying his people are tired of war, Moro National Liberation Front (MNLF) 
chairman Nur Misuari yesterday said he would agree to meet with President Aquino "if 

that will serve the cause of peace." 
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The Muslim rebel chief, however, said he believes it would take more than a symbolic 

meeting to avert "the impending outbreak of hostilities in the South." 

Contacted by telephone in his temporary base in Jeddah, Saudi Arabia, Misuari 

reiterated to the INQUIRER a warning that his troops are ready to resume attacks 

against the government. He claimed the military is preparing to launch a full-scale 
war in Mindanao. 

"If the government is for peace, let those who have the power make a bold decision and 
let them not tarry with that decision, or be messed up in diplomatic rigmarole," 
Misuari said. 

"Millions have already suffered and the future of the country is at stake," he added. 

Ms Aquino and Misuari met and forged a truce in Jolo last year. But with the collapse 
of peace talks last May, the government faces renewed resistance from the MNLF and 
other Muslim rebel groups seeking self-rule in 13 of 23 provinces in Mindanao and 

nearby islands. 

Defense Secretary Rafael Ileto warned earlier this week that a limited state of 
emergency may be declared in “critical areas," apparently referring to Mindanao, if the 
Bangsamoro separatist and communist insurgency problems worsen. 

The 43-year old Misuari claimed that he has 200,000 armed followers. The military 
estimated he has only 30,000 men. 

"There is no problem on my part," the MNLF chairman said when pressed about another 
face-to-face meeting with Ms Aquino as some quarters have proposed. He said, however, 

the MNLF has to be assured that the meeting "will not be merely ceremonial" but a 
top-level negotiation for peace in the troubled South. 

Misuari said the MNLF will not accept any autonomy law which Congress may pass that 

would require a plebiscite in the affected areas. A “way out" for the government, 

according to the rebel chief, is for the President to "sign soon" the law herself. 

He said the MNLF has ruled out cooperating with the government in aiding Congress to 
draft the autonomy law. 

"I ask Manila to reexamine its conscience. We are in a very crucial moment now. If 

war breaks out, I think it would well might be impossible for us to go back to the 
negotiating table," Misuari said. 

He declined to comment on reports that Dimas Pundato, a breakaway MNLF ‘eader who used 

to be his vice chairman, was mediating a new round of talks between the MNLF and the 
government. 

Pundato has returned to the country upon the invitation of the government and has been 
conducting meetings with followers from the so-called MNLF-Reformist Group. He said 
there are plans for him, Misuari and Salamat Hashim -- the leader of the third 
separatist faction -- to discuss “unity plans" abroad. 
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Misuari said the MNLF has been following the advice of Arab countries to pursue 
autonomy though peaceful means, but warned that “unnecessary provocation" from the 
military and the “arrogant political decisions" of the government leadership were 

pushing them closer to declaring war. 

An estimated 60,000 people died when the Muslim secessionist waged a bloody war of 
independence from 1972 to 1975. In 1976, the separatists entered into a 

Libyan-mediated pact for self-rule with President Marcos but broke off and resumed 
fighting after the strongman refused to implement the agreement in full. 

"We do not want war. We do not want to repeat such a bitter experience. But the 

situation is not favorable to restoring peace," he said. 

Misuari said the military violated, allegedly with the concurrence of Malacanang, a 
ceasefire agreement with the MNLF seven times. He alo claimed that a civilian 
supporter of his group in Surigao del Sur was recently arrested. 

Dr Abdul Rahman Amin, the MNLF's permanent liaison officer in Jeddah said Noel Blanco 
was nabbed by the soldiers after he went to the provincial military headquarters to 

protest soldiers' abuses. 

Blanco was the MNLF panel's representative for tribal minorities during the failed 
peace negotiations. 

"This is another barbaric attack on our forces by criminal elements of the Philippine 
armed forces," Misuari said, as he warned that "We will not take this sitting down." 

Amin said MNLF operatives reported to him that Blanco had gone to the AFP headquarters 
to protest abuses allegedly committed by soldiers in areas occupied by Surigao 
highlanders. 

No word has been received from Blanco since his arrest, and he remains missing. 
Efforts by MNLF supporters to locate him have proved futile. The military has yet to 
confirm his arrest. 

During the telephone interview, Misuari dismissed warnings from the government it will 
implement autonomy in the South even without the MNLF's participation. "I cannot see 
how they can do that. It will just be like repeating the same mistakes Mr Marcos did 

the last decade. 

He also accused Ms Aquino's chief peace negotiator, Ambassador Emmanuel Pelaez, of 

insincerity. "He (Pelaez) is rhetorical about things. He is playing with fire and is 
not serious about having peace." 

Pelaez has ended his job as chief negotiator. 
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U.S. URGED TO AMEND LAW ON AID TO VIETNAM 

BK151520 Bangkok MATICHON in Thai 15 Aug 87 p 2 

[Text] Sarot Chawanawirat, the Foreign Ministry spokesman, disclosed on 14 August that 

the Thai Embassy in Washington sent letters to U.S. Congressmen Stephen Solarz and 
Peter Kostmayer appealing for an amendment to the law on U.S. aid to Vietnam and 

establishment of unofficial U.S.-Vietmamese contacts and exchanges, for which 
appropriations will be made in the U.S. fiscal budget for 1988. 

As a result of the letter, the U.S. House Foreign Affairs Committee decided on 6 August 
to propose an amendment to the law that stipulates exchanges between Vietnam and the 

United States could proceed only if Vietnam withdraws its soldiers from Cambodia, 

reaches a political settlement of the Cambodian problem, and shows progress in 
correcting humanitarian problems in its country. The proposed amendement is expected 
to be submitted to the U.S. Congress for consideration in September. 

SOVIET OFFICIAL TALKS ON CAMBODIA, ASEAN 

BK140513 Bangkok THE NATION in English 14 Aug 87 p 2 

[Text] The Soviet Union has shown more interest in the Kampuchean conflict and has 

tried to understand the concerns of Thailand and other ASEAN countries on the issue, a 

senior official of the Foreign Ministry said yesterday. 

Nit Phibunsongkram, director general of the International Organizations Department, 
told THE NATION that the gesture has provided Thailand and opportunity to express its 

position on the issue with the Soviet Union. 

Nit yesterday met for three hours with Anatoliy Zaytsev, head of the Soviet Foreign 
Ministry's Southeast Asian Affairs, who is visiting here to consult with Thai officials 

the agenda for the upcoming United Nations General Assembly meeting next month. 

He told Zaytsev what would be include in the draft resolution of ASEAN on the 

Kampuchean problem to be submitted to the General Assembly. 

"The draft is aimed to seek peace in Kampuchea and hence is consistent with the stated 

commitment of the Soviet Union that it wants to help bring peace and security to the 

world," he said. 

He said Thailand hopes to get at least 115 votes supporting the ASEAN sponsored 

resolution, the same number it secured last year. 

He also told a press conference that at the moment he was not optimistic for 
cooperation with the Soviets on seeking a peaceful settlement of the regional conflict 
within the UN framework. 



EAS 17 Aug 87 M 2 SOUTHEAST ASIA 
THAILAND 

PHILIPPINE VICE PRESIDENT LAUREL MEETS WITH SITTHI 

BK140507 Bangkok THE NATION in English 14 Aug 87 p 2 

[Text] Foreign Minister Sitthi Sawetsila last might urged ASEAN to "reinforce its 
strength and imagination" in order to solidify its common objectives. 

In a speech during a dinner for visiting Philippine Vice President Salvador Laurel, 

Sitthi said ASEAN must also consolidate itself as a cohesive organization to “enable it 

to interact better with the outside world. 

"To this end, we must make ASEAN more attractive as an economic entity by generating 
greater interests from overseas so as to create new opportunities in the fields of 
trade and investment," he said. 

Laurel, accompanied by his wife, arrived in Bangkok yesterday afternoon for a four-day 

visit. 

Laurel met with Sitthi for about an hour for talks on bilateral and regional issues, 
including the Kampuchean conflict. Sarot Chawanawaraj, the spokesman of the Foreign 
Ministry, said Laurel briefed Sitthi on the current situation in the Philippines and 
the outcome of his visit to Singapore and Malaysia. 

Laurel is today scheduled to meet Dr Sano Unakun, the secretary general of the National 

Economic and Social Development Board and will in the afternoon have a working lunch 
with Deputy Premier Phong Sarasin. 

He also also meet Army Commander-in-Chief Gen Chawalit Yongchaiyut for talks on 

security matters. 

Laurel is scheduled to pay a courtesy call on Premier Prem Tinsulanon at Government 

House this afternoon before having an audience with Their Majesties the King and Queen 

at Chitlada Palace. 

Sarot said Laurel and Sitthi yesterday also discussed the forthcoming ASEAN summit to 

be held in Manila in December. 

Received By Prem 

BK141601 Bangkok Domestic Service in Thai 1300 GMT 14 Aug 87 

[Text ] Philippine Vice President and Foreign Minister Salvador Laurel and his 

delegation paid a courtesy call on Prime Minister General Prem Tinsulanon at Government 
House at 1500 today during the official visit to Thailand 13-15 August as guests of the 
Foreign Ministry. During the meeting, Salvador Laurel said that Philippines President 
Aquino wishes to visit Thailand and Malaysia. He also said that the University of the 
Philippines will confer an honorary doctorate of jurisprudence on Thai Prime Minister 
General Prem Tinsulanon during his visit to the Philippines to attend the ASEAN summit 

14-17 December. In addition, Salvador Laurel praised the Thai Government for its 
abilities to consistently maintain political stability while at the same time 

developing its economy. Talking about the situation in the Philippines, he told the 
Thai prime minister that the Philippines has to learn several lessons from Thailand, 

especially regarding the suppression of internal insurgency. 
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On the occasion, the prime minister said that the Thai Government and people are very 
pleased to welcome President Aquino, adding that Thailand and the Philippines have had 
good relations for a long time. Both countries have the same goals: to improve the 
living standards of their peoples and to eliminate poverty in their countries. 

Thailand has achieved great success in its suppression drive against terrorists because 

the Thai Government has given the insurgents a chance to become good citizens by 
winning the confidence of these people. The government has also tried to let these 

armed groups know that the government is intent on helping them. 

MALAYSIAN DEFENSE MINISTER PAYS 2-DAY VISIT 

Meets With Prem 

BK151336 Bangkok Domestic Service in Thai 1300 GMT 14 Aug 87 

[Text] At 1400 today, visiting Malaysian Defense Minister Tengku Datuk Ahmad 
Rithauddeen and his delegation paid a courtesy call on Prime Minister General Prem 

Tinsulanon at Government House. The Malaysian visitors are visiting Thailand as guests 
of the Thai Defense Ministry from 13-14 August. The prime minister praised the 

Malaysian defense minister as an official of great abilities because he had held 
several portfolios in the Malaysian Government. Prem said Thailand and Malaysia have 
had long-standing good relations, and Thailand places great importance on Malaysia. 

The Malaysian defense minister said his government, likewise, regards Thailand as a 

very important neighbor. He said he is confident that his current visit will help 
further strengthen Thai-Malaysian relations. The prime minister and the Malaysian 
visitor then exchanged views about bilateral military, economic, trade, and regional 

issues in general. They agreed that ASEAN should cooperate to solve various problems. 

Meets With Sitthi 

BK150804 Bangkok Voice of Free Asia in Thai 1030 GMT 14 Aug 87 

[Text] From 1130 to 1210 today, Malaysian Defense Minister Tengku Ahmad Rithauddeen, 

who was a former Malaysian foreign minister, paid a courtesy call on Air Chief Marshal 

Sitthi Sawetesila, the Thai foreign minister, at the Foreign Ministry. Foreign 

Ministry Information Department Director General Sarot Chawanawirat reports on the 

meeting: 

[Begin Sarot recording] The Malaysian defense minister informed the foreign minister 
that the purpose of the visit is to reintroduce himself to the Thai foreign minister 
and the Thai interior minister, with whom he met this morning in their positions as the 
cochairmen of the Joint Thai-Malaysian Border Committee. The meeting could be summed 
up this way: Cooperation between all three branches of the Armed Forces of Thailand 
and Malaysia has grown markedly for the mutual benefit of the two countries. The 
Malaysian defense minister said he is aware of the benefit and importance of the 
cooperation between the two countries' armed forces and intends to further promote and 
expand it. 
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The Malaysian defense minister and the Thai foreign minister also discussed economic 
issues. The Malaysian defense minister noted that because the two countries border, 
trade and investment cooperation should be increased. For example, the two countries 

could consider and automobile assembly project within the framework of the AIJV (Asean 

Industrial Joint Venture] program. There are potentials for cooperation in other 

fields near the common border, such as in the leather industry in which Thailand has 

much expertise. Foreign Minister Sitthi replied that he fully agreed with such 
cooperation and pointed out such projects need not be within the framework of ASEAN 

cooperation but can be launched as bilateral cooperation. Sitthi said that a fishing 
joint venture should be an area in which the two countries should forge an agreement as 
soon as possible. A joint authority on the exploration and development of petroleum in 
the gulf should also be agreed upon and put into operation soon. 

Being a former foreign minister of Malaysia, the Malaysian defense minister has 

maintained interest in the Cambodian problem. He inquired of the Thai foreign minister 

about the issue and briefed him about the meeting he had with the Indonesian foreign 
minister in Malaysia before coming to Thailand. [end recording] 

MILITARY DISCLOSES STRATEGY TO FIGHT INSURGENCY 

BK160259 Bangkok THE NATION in English 16 Aug 87 pp 1, 2 

[Text] The strategy against communist insurgency next year will emphasize development 

of border areas and areas still suffering from acute poverty. 

Army Chief-of-Staff Gen Wanchai Ruangtrakun disclosed that the Internal Security 
Operations Command (ISOC) held a meeting to review the strategy on Friday and will 

present the strategy for final approval of the premier in early October. 

The streamlining of the army has freed a great deal of resources which would otherwise 

go into military projects and the new anti-communist strategy calls for the diversion 

of these available resources into rural development projects, said Gen Wanchai who is 

secretary-general of ISOC. 

The army has steadily reduced its manpower and dissolved unnecessary agencies. The 
staff of ISOC itself has been reduced by more than half. "We ere doing things step by 
step to streamline the army. We haven't encountered any problems so far," Gen Wanchai 
reported. 

Initiated by Army Commander-in-Chief Gen Chawalit Yongchaiyut, the policy to streamline 

the army will finally result in an army of volunteers and professional officers. 
Conscription is being phased out gradually. 

Gen Wanchai said there are two basic objectives in the new anti-communist strategy: 
one is to put into concrete form the development of democracy; the other is to prevent 
the revival of an armed struggle by the outlawed Communist Party of Thailand (CPT). 

During the early 1980s, the army decided that the CPT has been beaten militarily. 

Target areas are border villages and rural villages where poverty is still a serious 
problem, Gen Wanchai added. 

Moreover, each army region will be assigned specific duties in rural development. Gen 
Wanchai gave the following details. 



EAS 17 Aug 87 M5 SOUTHEAST ASIA 
THAILAND 

The First Army Region, responsible for the central region, will emphasize protection of 
national forests, especially in the area straddling five provinces (Prachin Buri, 

Chachoengsao, Chanthaburi, Chon Buri, and Rayong); speed up the implementation of all 

development projects initiated by His Majesty the King; and organize border defence 
villages along the Thai-Kampuchean and Thai-Burmese borders. 

The Second Army Region, responsible for the Northeast, will coordinate all efforts in 
developing water resources and forests in the Northeast; and organize border defence 
villages along the Thai-Lao and Thai-Kampuchean borders. 

The Third Army Region, responsible for the North, will step up its campaign against 
drug trafficking from the infamous Golden Triangle; and assist in the implementation of 
all royal projects, particularly the one concerning the development of Doi Thung. 

The Fourth Army Region, responsible for the South, will emphasize keeping peace in all 
southern provinces, especially those along the Thai-Malaysian border and assist in all 
royal projects. 

Other government agencies will be asked to coordinate their development plans with the 
ISOC's strategy which will be announced after the premier has approved it. The premier 
is general-director of ISOC. 

SITTHI ASKED TO URGE PRC NOT TO ‘DUMP MINERALS' 

BK161135 Bangkok ZHONG HUA RIBAO in Chinese 16 Aug 87 p 4 

[Text] The foreign minister will ask China to respect Thailand's mineral markets 

because Thailand's four major mineral products, namely fluoride, barite, antimony and 
tungsten, are facing serious marketing problems. He will also try to persuade China to 
join the International Tin Council. 

A Foreign Ministry source said Foreign Minister Air Chief Marshal Sitthi Sawetsila last 

Thursday [13 August] called a meeting of his delegation members, comprised of both 
government and private sector officials and the members of the mass media who will 
accompany him on his visit to China and North Korea on 18 August, to discuss topics to 
be brought up for talks with the two countries. The delegation agreed that such a 
request shall be made to China. In addition, the meeting held that it is necessary to 
persuade China to join the International Tin Council since China is considered one of 
the world's major tin producers and it has cooperated with the council in its capacity 
as an observer country. 

The source said that the Chamber of Mines had earlier sent a letter to the Foreign 
Ministry asking it to urge China not to dump the mineral products onto the world 
market. On this occasion, representatives from the mining sector in the delegation 
will take the opportunity to negotiate with China on the possibility of a joint venture 
for antimony mining. In addition, the Siam Cement Company will also talk with China 
over the exchange of its cement for China's lignite. 

The source also said that China's dumping of such mineral products has greatly affected 
Thailand. For example, previously Thailand had been able to export 60,000 metric tons 
of fluorite annually to the Soviet Union. Thailand, however, gradually lost the market 
to China when the Soviet Union switched to buying the product from China. 
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SAIGON GIAI PHONG ON ORDERLY DEPARTURE PROGRAM 

BK151552 Ho Chi Minh City SAIGON GIAI PHONG in Vietnamese 28 Jul 87 p 2 

[Text] Recently, a number of our compatriots from Ho Chi Minh City and other 
localities sent letters or came in person to the SAIGON GIAI PHONG office to inquire 
about permission to leave the country under the Orderly Departure Program. We 

forwarded their queries to the appropriate organs and received the following replies: 

1. Does the state still allow people to leave the country under the Orderly Departure 

Program? 

(Nguyen Mai, 965 Hai Ba Trung Street; and other readers) 

So far, for family reunfication or other humanitarian reasons, the SRV Government has 

granted permission to many people to leave the country. Unfortunately, however, there 

have been many cases in which many people have obtained exit permits but still cannot 

leave. There are two obstacles to this. First, refusal of the country of asylum to 
admit the applicant; and second, the protracted handling of processing work by the 
country of resettlement under the pretext of "waiting for completion of the 

paperwork." These two obstacles set by a number of foreign countries have resulted in 

a very long waiting list and made it very difficult for the applicants to solve their 
problems regarding housing arrangements, employment, schooling for their children, and 

so forth. 

The SRV Government has intervened on many occasions and reminded those foreign 
countries of the need to promptly tackle the bottlenecks, to let the applicants know 

once and for all whether their requests will possibly be considered or if they need 

additional documents, and to expedite the cases of eligible applicants so that the 
latter may leave the country soon. 

Our government continues to consider requests by people who wish to leave the country 

for family reunificaton or for other humanitarian reasons. It is necessary for our 
compatriots to remain vigilant in the face of attempts by bad elements to spread false 
rumors to serve their money-making schemes. 

2. I have obtained an exit permit to leave for France with my mother. Now my husband 

from Australia has filed an affidavit of relationship for us. May we apply for a exit 
permit for Australia? 

(Doan Thu Thuy, 64/5 Le Quang Dinh Street, 14th Ward, Binh Thanh Precinct) 

There is no problem provided that the Australian Government grants you an entry visa. 
You can take your documents to the offices in charge of foreigners and entry-exit 
affairs either at 335 Nguyen Trai Street or 161 Nguyen Du Street, where they will show 
you how to apply for an exit permit for Australia. 
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3. In the past, my husband filed an affidavit of relationship for me and my children 
so we could join him in the United States. Then our case was rejected because of 
inconsistency of documents. Now my older sister from Australia has filed an affidavit 
of relationship for us. I wonder if we may leave for Australia or not? 

(Tran Thi Loan, 10th Ward, 3d Precinct) 

According to the Australian Government's screening procedures and admissions 

requirements, priority will be given to cases involving close relatives such as 
spouses, parents, and children. 

4. Rumor has it that it is easier to leave for Australia and Canada than the United 

States and France. Is this true? 

(Nguyen Thanh Dat, 5th Precinct) 

Once all entry and exit procedures are completed, people can be sure that their cases 
will be resolved. We have already explained why there is such a long waiting list at 

present. The truth is that it is not the policy of our government to encourage people 
to leave for certain countries nor to prohibit them from leaving for certain countries. 

5. In the past, I got involved in a business venture with a person. Now that person 

has obtained a exit permit and does not want to pay me back. What should I do? 

(Nguyen Thi Thanh, Tan Xuan village, Hoc Mon District) 

In this case, the creditor should report the case to the city people's court for 

consideration. If the case turns out to be true, the court will request the external 

affairs section to postpone that debtor's departure until the case is settled by all 
parties involved. 

6. There have been cases in which people did not obtain laissez-passers from the 

Vietnamese Government, but were allowed to contact representatives of Australia, 

Canada, and other countries to complete entry procedures? Is this possible? 

(Dang Thi Son Tra, 10th Ward, lst Precinct) 

Yes, it is. Though the Ministry of Interior has not issued laissez-passers for those 
people, it has granted them permission to leave the country and has included their 
names on the list of people to be granted laissez-passers. This way, those countries 

of resettlement will have a namelist and start entry procedures in advance. 

7. I want to go and see my close relatives in a number of socialist and capitalist 
countries. The visit will last several months and my sponsors there will take care of 
all travel expenses. What should I do? 

(Vu Truong Khanh, Binh Tanh District) 



EAS 17 Aug 87 N 3 SOUTHEAST ASIA 
VIETNAM 

A common policy regarding such cases as yours is still in the making. In the interim, 
this is what we would like to suggest for your individual case. If you are a civilian, 
you should send a request to the city ward people's committee or the village people's 
committee for consideration. If you are a state employee, you should forward your 

request to your state employer. A copy of your request must be sent to the office of 

the city people's committee, attention the internal affairs section; another copy must 
also be forwarded to the city public security service. 

INFORMATION MINISTRY ON CONTROL OF PRINTED MATTER 

BK130950 Hanoi Domestic Service in Vietnamese 1430 GMT 12 Aug 87 

[Text] The Ministry of Information has just made public a memorandum on violations of 
the regulations governing the publication, printing, and distribution of printed 
materials in Ho Chi Minh City and a number of localities. The incident involves organs 
or private parties taking advantage of temporary publishing licences issued by the 

provincial administrations to send a number of reprinted books, children's illustrated 
story books, periodicals, and technical magazines to Ho Chi Minh City for reproduction 
and publication. 

To restore order in the publication, printing, and distribution of printed materials, 
the Ministry of Information hereby reminds various localities of the need to take the 
following measures to end this unhealthy situation: 

1. Regarding those sectors and localities that own publishing houses, the contents of 
publications must be included in their annual publication lists. For those sectors and 
localities that do not have their own publishing houses, their unanticipated 
publication requirements must also be incorporated into their annual publication lists 
and submitted for consideration by the organs concerned before they can be approved by 
a competent board of censors. 

2. No cultural and information offices are allowed to issue temporary publication 
licences for organizations and private parties operating in areas not under their 

control. 

3. The work distribution for the provincial and municipal printing offices must be 
carried out by the cultural and information service. This constitutes a prerequisite 
for the signing of contracts with customers. 

4. In cases where the publishing houses at the central or local levels want their 
printing demands to be fulfilled in Ho Chi Minh City, they musts turn in their projects 
for consideration and must register their printing and publication lists at the city 
cultural and information service. At the same time, they must hand in copies of their 
printed materials for reference purposes and must strictly abide by the city management 
and control regulations. 

5. The cultural and information services at the provincial, municipal, and special 

zone levels are requested to properly carry out their managerial roles and take timely 
action against violations of the law and the publication code. 
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JOURNAL CITED ON PURGING HIGH-RANKING CADRES 

BK150744 Hanoi Domestic Service in Vietnamese 1100 GMT 14 Aug 87 

[Article by (Le Dan) in this week's issue of the journal LAO DONG: “An Important Link 
in the Chain"] 

[Text] The bodies of our party and state from the central level down to the provincial, 
city, district, ward, and village levels are a cause of concern for our working class 

and people. Prevalent and serious cases of negativism exposed over the past few months 
have given us a more accurate notion about the alarming situation of many organizations 
and agencies of the party and state and of the contingent of cadres of all ranks. 
While the N.V.L. series on Things That Must Be Done Immediately published in the press 
has been highly welcomed, some responsible people of various ranks have criticized it 

for confusing the people and causing difficulties for leaders. 

The struggle against negativism which has just started has already bumped into 
contradictory advice and criticism even among the high echelons of the leadership. 

This is a point to which we must pay particular attention. Many negative acts, some 

unimaginable, have been concealed under umbrellas at all levels, even at the central 

level. These umbrellas are obstacles on path of the renovation of the revolution in 

our country. It is very condemnable to stoop and hide oneself under others' umbrellas 
to misbehave. Yet, is it not a more pitiless crime to act as umbrellas for those who 

run counter to the interests of the revolution? No one wants to punish nor to see 
degenerate and deviant elements among the party ranks. However, once those people have 

appeared and occupied various positions in our organization, we cannot be lenient 
toward them. 

We face a choice: Either we are lenient to these people by taking into consideration 
their former achievements or under the pretext of giving them a chance to become good 

again, in total disregard of the fundamental interests of the revolution, or we punish 
them -- no matter who they are -- for the sake of the revolution and the people's 
interests. Experience has shown that if those members of the party committees who have 

been denounced on the basis of firm evidence by the masses and the press for having 
violated party discipline or state law are not punished, it is impossible to purify the 
party at any echelon. The leading organs of our party at all echelons, especially at 
the central level, must be composed of competent and virtuous people. They must set 
the examples for the people to follow and be individuals in whom the people can place 
their confidence and hope. There must be absolutely no room for those who degenerate 
ethically, speculate in politics, serve as umbrellas for subordinates to misbehave, 
look down upon collectives, and make decisions on the organization of cadres along the 
lines of factionalism. All these violations must be promptly and severely dealt with 
in a thorough, not half-hearted, manner. 

Although our working class and people are expecting new changes in all domains 
throughout the country, we cannot equate one domain of the party's and state's 

activities with another, especially in the present situation. For this very reason, we 
must be more thoroughly aware of and agree completely with the clearsighted remarks 

made in the political report at the sixth party congress: Renovating the contingent of 
leading cadres is the most important link in the chain which our party must seize to 
promote revolutionary reforms. To renovate the contingent of cadres, we must first of 
all renovate the cadre task and the contingent of people in charge of the cadre 

organization task (Part II of the political report). It is crystal clear that this is 
an important link in the chain. The pressing demand of the current situation is to 
reexamine the organizational and cadre apparatuses of the party and state at all 

levels, especially the central level. It would be a vain effort to wipe up water spots 

in the house without fixing the leaks in the roof. 
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YOUTH UNION RESPONDS TO N.V.L. ANTINEGATIVISM CALL 

BK141243 Hanoi Domestic Service in Vietnamese 2300 GMT 13 Aug 87 

[Text] Responding to Comrade N.V.L.'s call for Things That Must Be Done Immediately, 
the Ho Chi Minh Communist Youth Union Central Committee has launched a drive called: 
Youth Courageously Struggle Against Negativism. The purpose of this drive is to: 

Do away with bureaucratic and irresponsible attitudes, as this may result in losses to 
socialist property and state budget. 

Guard against embezzlement of public property, the practice of seeking prerogatives and 
special privileges when it comes to distributing and dividing revenues, the bad 
practice of coercing the people and intercepting and taking over things that rightfully 
belong to them, the bad habits of officialism and haughtiness, and the violation of the 
right of mastery of the people, workers, civil servants, and youths. 

Oppose the bad practice of making under-the-counter deals to steal and sneak 
state-owned supplies and goods out to private traders. 

Oppose child abuse. 

To ensure satisfactory implementation of this drive, the youth union Central Committee 
Secretariat must follow up on and keep abreast of all incidents, especially those 
involving youth union cadres and members. On this basis, the youth union Central 
Committee will promptly ascertain these incidents and suggest ways to deal with them. 

The press and radio networks run by the youth union and the [Vanguard Teenagers] 
Brigade must cooperate closely with each other in obtaining news and information and 
must promptly make public irregularities and denunciatory letters from the masses and 
youths in particuliar. Simultaneously, they must demand an answer from persons 
involved and call on them to subject themselves to criticism. Provincial and city 
youth unions must send cadres to help grass-roots organizations resolve important and 

complicated cases. Youth union organizations must step in to protect youth union 
members and youths from persecution and must promptly commend those youth union members 

who are courageous and those youth union collectives that are credited with outstanding 
achievements in the struggle against negativism. 

Along with antinegative activities, the Ho Chi Minh Communist Youth Union must motivate 
youths to advise the party and state on measures to strengthen management activities 
and enhance socialist legislation in order to gradually do away with negative phenomena 
and build a new, healthy society that upholds justice and altruism. 

The youth union Central Committee has decided to set up a standing committee to guide 
antinegative activities. This committee will be headed by a comrade who is secretary 
of the youth union Central Committee. 

CORRECTION TO NHAN DAN EDITORIAL ON EXPORT CONTRACTS 

The following correction pertains to the item headlined "NHAN DAN on Fulfillment of 
Export Contracts," published in the 10 August East Asia DAILY REPORT, page N 5: 

Paragraph two, last line, reads: ...correctly organize quality control, inspection, 
and maintenance. (changing word "quarantine" to “inspection") 
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SOVIETS SUDDENLY CANCEL HAWKE'S OCTOBER VISIT 

BK161028 Hong Kong AFP in English 1022 GMT 16 Aug 87 

[Text] Canberra, Aug 16 (AFP) -- Australian Prime Minister Bob Hawke will visit the 
Soviet Union in December following the sudden cancellation of a visit planned for 
October, an official spokesman said Sunday. 

The spokesman said that Soviet Embassy officials had advised the Australian Government 
of "an unexpected and important event" which would prevent Mr Hawke meeting Soviet 
Leader Mikhail Gorbachev as planned. Australian officials believed this event would be 
a summit meeting between Mr. Gorbachev and U.S. President Ronald Reagan, the spokesman 
said. 

Mr. Hawke was to have visited Leningrad and Moscow in October after the four-day 
commonwealth heads of government meeting in Vancouver. 

The spokesman said Mr. Hawke had now decided to accept a Soviet ofter of an alternative 
date in December. 

HAWKE-GANILAU EXCHANGE SIGNALS TIES RESUMPTION 

LD132003 Melbourne Overseas Service in English 1900 GMT 13 Aug 87 

[Text] Australia's Prime Minister Mr Hawke and Fiji's Governor General Ratu Sir Penaia 
Ganilau have exchanged letters during the last 2 weeks on future relations between the . 
two countries. Radio Australia's diplomatic correspondent Graeme Dobell says that the 
letters signal the resumption of high level dialogue between the two countries. 

In his letter the prime minister referred to Australia's good intentions toward Fiji 

while at the same time emphasizing the importance of democratic principles and human 

rights. Mr Hawke said Australia was prepared to respond to positive developments in 

Fiji and held out the prospect of a resumption of aid and defense cooperation. 

In his reply Ratu Sir Penaia said he was seeking a just solution to safeguard the best 
interests of all Fijians. The governor general asked the Australian Government to act 

urgently to restore aid. 

HAYDEN WELCOMES LATIN AMERICAN PEACE ACCORD 

BK110259 Melbourne Domestic Service in English 0030 GMT 11 Aug 87 

[Text] The Australian minister for foreign affairs and trade, Mr Hayden, has welcomed 
the new peace accord signed by five regional presidents in Central America. 

Mr Hayden said Central America suffered from underdevelopment, social injustice, and 
human rights abuse and these needed to be addressed as a matter of priority. Australia 
would like to see the resources previously devoted to warfare now used to support 
social reconstruction and reform. 
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Mr Hayden noted that the agreement between the five presidents followed closely on 
proposals by the United States which were conciliatory and which offered a prospect of 
peace in the region. He was optimistic that the United States was ready to support 
this accord. 

FIJI 

OPPOSITION FAVORS DIPLOMATIC CONTACT WITH AUSTRALIA 

BK150949 Melbourne Overseas Service in English 0830 GMT 15 Aug 87 

[Text] There has been a positive response from opposition political groups in Fiji to 
renew diplomatic contact with Australia. This follows Thursday's announcement that 
letters have been exchanged between Australia's prime minister, Mr Hawke, and Fiji's 
governor general, Ratu Sir Penaia Ganilau. A spokesman for the military Fijian Taukei 
Movement said it was pleasing that Australia had recognized the real situation in Fiji 
and other governments should follow Canberra's lead. And the ousted coalition 
government in Fiji says Mr Hawke's move will help the country's interim administration 
to restore democracy. 

BAVADRA CRITICIZES HARASSMENT BY SECURITY FORCES 

BK130844 Melbourne Overseas Service in English 0500 GMT 13 Aug 87 

[Text] Fiji's deposed prime minister, Dr Bavadra, says there will be an explosion of 
violence in his country if harassment by security forces continued. Dr Bavadra says he 

condemns the arrest this week of a former commissioner of police and his assistant. 

The former officers, who (?refused) to take early retirement after being suspended on 
the day of the military coup in May, were accused of plotting to overthrow the interim 
government. However, they were released without being charged. 

Dr Bavarda says he has deliberately avoided commenting publicly on activities of the 
security forces in the hope that they were isolated incidents. But he says the time 
comes when good will and trust are pushed too far. The former prime minister appealed 
to the security forces to respect the law before Fiji's citizens took the law into 

their own hands. 

PETITION FILED FOR RECALLING DISSOLVED PARLIAMENT 

PK120919 Melbourne Overseas Service in English 0500 GMT 12 Aug 87 

[Text] A petition bearing the names of 108,000 Fiji voters has been presented at the 
Government House in Suva. The petition, signed by 35 percent of eligible voters in the 
country, is reported to be the biggest in Fiji's history. It was presented at 
Government House by the Back to Early May Movement which described itself as 

multiracial and nonpolitical. The 3-week old movement is campaigning for a return to 
what it called the goodwill and tolerance in Fiji before the military coup in May. 

A delegation of nine delivered the petition with signatures in 40 books to an aide of 
the governor general, Ratu Sir Penaia Ganilau. The group advocates the recalling of 
parliament dissolved after the coup and the formation of a government of national unity 
with a royal commission to review proposed changes in the Constitution. 
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NEW ZEALAND 

LANGE SPEAKS ON ANZUS PACT, DISARMAMENT ISSUES 

BK160325 Hong Kong AFP in English 0319 GMT 16 Aug 87 

[By Ian Pedley] 

[Excerpts] Auckland, New Zealand, Aug 16 (AFP) -- Prime Minister David Lange Sunday 
ruled out a return to the ANZUS pact linking New Zealand with Australia and the United 

States and pledged his new Labour government would keep up the fight for global 
disarmament. "We're not going to be in a military relationship with the United States 

and we're not going to be in a nuclear relationship with the United States," said Mr. 
Lange, whose Labour Party was re-elected Saturday with an unchanged 15-seat majority. 
[passage omitted] 

Mr. Lange said his strong anti-nuclear stance had played a part in his victory 

Saturday, the first time in 50 years that a Labour government has won two terms in a 
row. 

Opposition National Party leader Jim Bolger had pledged that he would return the 
country to ANZUS by trusting the United States would not send nuclear warships to New 
Zealand ports. Mr. Bolger's policy had the backing of a coterie of retired defence 
chiefs, whom Mr. Lange said Sunday had re-entered the fray with generous and immaculate 
timing “from the safety of a bunker at the Wellington Club." 

"I tnink we were greatly assisted by the interest of a couple of military people," he 
said. "We're going to keep going,” said Mr. Lange, leaving little doubt he would 
maintain his high international profile on anti-nuclear issues. 

“Mr. Lange, whose last government passed binding legislation to keep New Zealand 
nuclear-free, said he did not demand that other nations follow suit. "You cannot 

export the policy -- (and) you'd look ridiculous trying to export it to a landlocked 
mation ... what (we) are exporting is the analysis (that) each nation can look at its 
security imperatives, and having examined them realise the way to having a genuine, 
effective measure of arms control." New Zealand's message would be reinforced by the 
appointment of a minister for disarmament in the new Labour cabinet, which Mr. Lange 
said he expected to announce on Thursday. 

Mr. Lange, who will remain in charge of foreign affairs, said the new portfolio 
represented a "beefing up of our disarmament stance." 

He said the new ministry would be "putting people into the United Nations special 
session on disarmament almost immediately, (and) doing something in connection with the 
conference on disarmament." 

Mr. Lange said he planned to discuss shared concerns over developments in the Pacific 
when Australian Prime Minister Bob Hawke visited New Zealand later this year. 

He did not specify these concerns, but observers said these would include French 
ruclear testing in the South Pacific, the independence issue in New Caledonia and the 
May 14 military coup in Fiji. 

The 45-year-old Mr. Lange made it clear that he expected Labour to become the natural 
party of government in New Zealand as the country reaped the benefits of the sweeping 
economic reforms introduced during his first three-year term. 
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